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INTRODUCTION

The importance of undergraduate research experiences is widely recognized.  Elgren and Hensel (2006), note that: “Inviting students to invest intellectually in a project gives them the opportunity to help shape its direction, exert some of their own creativity, and experience the joy of intellectual ‘ownership’ of the products resulting from the effort” (p. 6).  Schneider (2004) has argued that research programs can: “result in more successful and competitive alumni, serve as a selling point for recruiting freshman, provide positive publicity, lead to greater overall productivity, and impart a more mature learning atmosphere.” (p. 90)  As such, the development of an undergraduate research program in business represents a strategic opportunity.
The purpose of this session, therefore, is to respond to this opportunity by proposing a programmatic approach to undergraduate research experiences (URE) in colleges and schools of business.   Organized along the lines of a scholarly think tank with faculty serving as ‘managing partners’ and students as ‘associates’, the Research Group approach provides faculty with an efficient and effective means of preparing students for success in graduate school and their chosen careers.  
The major elements discussed in the session include: (1) the underlying rationale for an undergraduate research program, (2) the outcomes from undergraduate research programs, (3) the challenges faced in developing a formalized program, and (4) the necessary steps to develop an efficient and effective program.
The session also proposes the development of a consortium of business schools using the Research Group model as a template.  Advantages of a consortium include increased synergy among member schools resulting in greater productivity and overall efficiencies.  It is also anticipated that synergies created through the consortium can enhance the status of business schools among stakeholders (e.g., alumni, recruiters, prospective students. state legislature, central administration).  
Finally, it is proposed that forming an alliance with multi-discipline institutes such as DSI and WDSI will facilitate greater recognition of the importance of undergraduate research in business schools.  In this way, both the consortium schools and DSI/WDSI can take a leading role in the growth of undergraduate research programs in business.

In conclusion, undergraduate research programs represents a strategic opportunity for business schools.  To date, few business schools have taken advantage of this opportunity (the reasons will be discussed in the session).  The proposed model helps overcome at least some of these challenges and allows interested colleges and schools of business to leverage this opportunity.
